
August 18, 2021 

 New Iberia, Louisiana 

The Iberia Parish Library met in Regular Session at 10:30 a.m. on Wednesday, August 18, 2021 at the 

Main Library, New Iberia, Louisiana. 

The President called the meeting to order at 10:40 a.m. 

Gwen LeBlanc, President asked the library director to call roll.  Board members present were Gwen 

LeBlanc, President; JoAnn Parker, Vice-President; Nathalie Leroux, and Katherine Courts. Councilman 

Marty Trahan and Assistant District Attorney Andy Shealy were also present. 

Nathalie Leroux moved to accept the minutes of June 9, 2021. JoAnn Parker seconded the motion. The 

motion passed unanimously. 

The library director informed the board of a $47,064.84 grant that the library received. She asked the 

board to consider approving using most of the grant to purchase Promethean boards for the different 

library locations. The breakdown of the grant would be: 

 Coteau  5,046.97 

 Loreauville 5,046.97 

 Parkview 5,461.97 

 Main  3,318.17 

 Lydia  3,318.17 

 Jeanerette 3,318.17  

           21,554.42 to be used to purchase equipment to update the public computers.  

JoAnn Parker moved to disburse the grant as recommended by the library director. Nathalie Leroux 

seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously. 

After discussion JoAnn Parker moved to accept the 2022 library budget as presented. Nathalie Leroux 

seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously. 

Mr. Andy Shealy suggested a possible next step for the library board in regards to the Delcambre 

branch library. JoAnn Parker suggested that the library board follow Mr. Shealy’s advice and request 

that he continue his efforts on the library board’s behalf.  She also asked that the library director meet 
with the library director of the Vermilion Parish Library and come up with an outline to revise the 

intergovernmental agreement between the two libraries. Nathalie Leroux seconded the motion. The 

motion passed unanimously. 

There being no other business, JoAnn Parker moved to adjourn the meeting at 11:20 a.m. Nathalie 

Leroux seconded the motion. The next meeting was tentatively set for October 13th at 10:30am at the 

Main Library. 

Respectfully Submitted by, 

Kathleen Miles 

Director 

 


